	NEW TOTAL STATE OF THE PARTY OF	Attitud		
Gave out You Belong encouragement cards to every team member.	Asked five leaders how their club year is going.	Shared an encouraging clubber testimony during a leader meeting.	Prayed as a team for each other, our clubbers and their families before club.	Passed out thank- you treats to team members. (Hint: Use You Belong candy bar wrappers!)
Attended a local Awana Ministry Conference with the team.	Planned a fun team gathering outside of church.	Asked volunteers for new ideas to try in club.	Gathered prayer requests from volunteers and prayed for each one.	Achieved perfect attendance at volunteer meetings for one month.
Gave out You Belong thank-you cards with a note of encouragement for each volunteer.	Thanked each leader in person.	FREE SPACE	Implemented three new ideas from volunteers.	Gave out special awards to returning volunteers who served last year.
Recognized Awana leaders in front of the entire congregation.	Used social media to send encouragement to each team member during the week.	Had clubbers write thank-you cards to their leaders.	Divided team into smaller prayer/ accountability teams.	Announced and applauded leader triumphs during a team meeting.
Read a You Belong tip sheet or article about retaining volunteers.	Encouraged parents to thank their children's leaders.	Held a volunteer Bible study, prayer or worship night.	Identified a new volunteer's spiritual gifts and did something to encourage them.	Showed a You Belong motivation video during a team meeting.